
From: Washington College Grant (WSAC) <wcg@wsac.wa.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, April 3, 2025 4:31 PM 
Subject: SAI Formula A Miscalculation for WASFA Filers 

 
 
Good afternoon! 
 
We want to inform the community that, thanks to feedback from schools, we discovered an issue with 
the SAI Formula A calculation for 2025-26 WASFA filers. 
 
For 2024-25, the SAI calculation for Student Available Income adjusted the SAI calculation by up to -
1,500 for students with available incomes of -1,500 or lower. 
 

 
 
However, this same part of the calculation is not present for 2025-26. Upon identifying this issue, we 
submitted a ticket to our application vendor, who expects to resolve it by mid-April through a 
recalculation of SAIs. 
 
Since state financial aid eligibility is based on income and family size, this issue should not affect 
awarded funds for 2025-26, however, once the correction is deployed, we encourage you to make sure 
you check for over awards. 
 
Please reach out with any questions or concerns! 
 
Take care, 
 

 

Washington Student Achievement Council 
Washington College Grant Team 
888.535.0747 
wcg@wsac.wa.gov | wsac.wa.gov/wcg 

  

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffsapartners.ed.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2F2024-01%2F20242025FAFSAPellEligibilityandSAIGuide.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CCarlieC%40wsac.wa.gov%7C59e654192eb94841cb5808dd7307a500%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638793198880761647%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AdExdopW9oDi9CBssRiRKzQlSwsfAlgDmDevUYYPtQI%3D&reserved=0
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